MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

JULY 24, 2006, 4:00 P.M., TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Spencer, Parker, Martel               Audience 8 +/-

Absent:  None

Also Present:  Public Safety Building Ad Hoc Advisory Committee (PSBAAC) members Walworth, Mottern, Keelan, Thiel               Absent: Ricca

The purpose of the special meeting was to address the township hall roof maintenance and to hear the rationale for the PSBAAC recommendation that the present Eastport site be the location of the proposed new Public Safety Building.

Supervisor Spencer called the meeting to order at 4:05p.m.  Motion by Parker was seconded and passed 5-0 to approve the recommendation outlined in Spencer’s memo of July 24 to the board regarding action to be taken to repair the township hall roof.

In discussion and in a document dated July 24, 2006, the PSBAAC presented the following reasons for their rationale in recommending the Eastport site for the proposed new Public Safety Building: (1) Moving fire station #1 closer to #2 jeopardizes the insurance rating of 9 for some north end residents.  (2) 50% +/- of EMS calls occurs within 2 miles of Eastport location.  (3) Station 2 is a viable alternative for an ambulance base to serve the south end. (4) Over 60 residents at the March 4 public meeting supported the Eastport location. (5) The possibility of a regional emergency response system in the long-term view. (6) Eastport is located at the two major highways, US 31 and MI 88.  Government services should be located in Eastport in the event it should ever become a town center.  (7) The Eastport location would be difficult to sell, adding to three corner properties at US 31 and M88 that have been on the market for some time.  Other subjects were introduced in the course of discussing these issues, such as projected future growth, emergency services response time requirements, staffing, pay, and schedules, purchase of adjoining land, the limitations of Eastport site in size and shape.

Appreciation was expressed to the PSBAAC for meeting with the board.  The board will give consideration to the reasons they gave for their recommendation, as well as the support and rebuttals that were presented, in making their final determination as to the best location for the future Public Safety Building for the Township, as a whole.

Motion by Schultz to adjourn at 5:55 p.m. was seconded and passed 5-0.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

